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Deputy Denis Naughten 

Dáil Éireann 

Leinster House 

Dublin 2 

 

2nd August 2024 

 

PQ 32945/24 - To ask the Minister for Health further to Parliamentary Question No. 408 
of 7 March 2024, the corresponding figures in terms of both drawdown and activity for 
the first six months of 2024; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 

 

Dear Deputy Naughten, 

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 

the above Parliamentary question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 

response. 

In the previous referenced PQ 11394 response, you were provided with details relating to 
the service development posts allocated to each Long Covid and Post-Acute clinic, the 
number of posts onboarded, the full year cost (FYC) of the posts and the funding drawn 
down in 2023. This information was available as these service developments posts were 
monitored and funded centrally. I note that you are now seeking the same information for 
2024 to date. 
 
You will be aware that operational governance has been delegated to the Health Regions in 
2024 and consequently it is not possible to respond in the same way to your request. The 
Pay and Numbers Strategy 2024 has been approved and provides that all service 
development posts in place at the end of December 2023 are fully funded within the spend 
limits and WTE limits for each Region. Each Region has received its own specified number 
of WTEs and have within that approved WTE and related total pay spend limit, the authority 
to replace, recruit and prioritise. This means that, as each Region now has the authority to 
manage its own staff allocation within the approved WTE Limit, they will not be affected by 
challenges should they occur in other parts of the organisation. However, within a Region, 
any one individual part exceeding the limit will affect all parts of that area.  
 
Therefore, while having regard to national policy and priorities, each Region is empowered 
to consider and prioritise the use or reallocation of a post once they are within the approved 
WTE limit and spend limit. Accordingly, the information required to update the response to 
PQ 11394 with regard to the recruitment status of the listed posts is not currently available. 
 
With regard to the activity information requested, please find in Table 1 below the 
activity metrics for the first 6 months of 2024. 
       
I trust this is of assistance. 

 

Yours sincerely, 



 

 

 

 
____________________ 
 

Carol Ivory,  

General Manager, Access & Integration 
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Table 1: Activity metrics in Long and Post-Acute Covid Clinics from January to June 2024, by clinic 
 
 
Beaumont Hospital: 
 

 
 
 
 
Cork University Hospital: 
 



 

 

 

 
 
Galway University Hospital: 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MMUH: 
 

 

 
 
St. James’ Hospital: 
 



 

 

 

 
 
St. Vincent’s University Hospital: 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Tallaght University Hospital: 
 

 

 
 
University Hospital Limerick: 
 



 

 

 

 


